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Citizenship Congratulations to all of the pupils 

who have been selected to undertake a citizenship 

role this year. We now have so many roles that it 

would be impossible to list them all without taking 

up the whole newsletter, but I would like to       

introduce our new Team Captains.  

Obama:  Ben Flynn and Pa-Riss Erhunmwunse 
Mandela: Madinah Maksene and Farah Mohamed 
Parks: Anabela De Jesus and Wilfred Toms-Moate 
Luther King: Ascad Mohamed and Aisha Ghani   
 
Team Captains have a very important role within 

Jubilee as leaders, role models and ambassadors 

and we are sure that our newest recruits will do the 

school proud. 

Class Assembly 5TL took us back in time with a memorable 

performance of Theseus and the Minotaur. They also shared 

many fascinating facts about life in ancient Greece. Many 

thanks to all of the parents who came to see their children take 

part. 

Notices 

Reception Place Applications: Deadline for    

applications is midnight on Tuesday 15 January 

2019 

Secondary School Applications: Deadline for  

applications is midnight on Wednesday 31st     

October 2018. 

St Matthew’s Project  There are several events 

taking place this half term. The Big Soup on 

Wednesday 24th between 2 and 5pm and Half Term 

Sports Club on Thursday 25th between 12 and 2pm. 

Please see the separate flyer later this week. 

Harvest Festival  From tomorrow, we will be   

collecting items for Norwood and Brixton Foodbank 

again this year. All non-perishable donations are 

welcome but the foodbank are particularly keen for 

donations of tinned meat pies, corned beef,       

biscuits, tinned custard, tinned tomatoes and tinned 

rice pudding. We will be setting up a donation table 

in the reception area and our new team captains 

will be there to accept donations every morning and 

at the end of the school day. 

Trips and Visits 

Year 2 at the Natural History Museum Year 2 learnt all 

about the human body as part of  their Superhumans topic. It 
was great fun to see how bones and muscles work and to test 
out our own strength on the different equipment!  They loved 
seeing how our bodies changed in the funny mirrors and com-
paring themselves to other species. They also looked at all 
kinds of animals, from gigantic whales and dinosaurs to tiny 
bugs that live in our homes! Year 2 all agreed that the moving  
T-Rex was their favourite! 
 

Year 3 Trip to the National Gallery Year 3 visited the    

National Gallery to support our English topic of 'Myths and    
Legends'.  They looked around the gallery and took part in an  
exciting workshop where they learnt about different paintings 
of mythical characters like St George and the Dragon. They        
particularly enjoyed studying paintings of the Greek gods and 
characters, like Ariadne, Athena and Medusa, that they have 
been learning about in school.  
 

Year 4 Violin Workshops  Our Year 4 violinists have taken 

part in workshop and rehearsals led by percussionist Beth 

Higham-Edwards. The children learnt how to compose for film, 

developing their creative music  making and storytelling skills 

for a special live performance of their compositions at the BFI 

London Film festival tomorrow in front of other schools, parents 

and families.   
 

Year 5 Science Workshops Year 5 were privileged to attend 

a Forensic Chemistry workshop at St Martins-in-the-Fields     
Secondary School. In this session children explored the different 
lab equipment and were able to carry out a forensic             
investigation using scientific techniques such as filtration,  
evaporation and chromatography.  
 

Year 6 Natural History Museum Year 6 were also at the  

Natural History Museum last week participating in a workshop 

measuring the impact of volcanoes as part of their ‘What a 

wonderful world ‘ topic. They also looked at the museums    

impressive array of rocks and minerals – plus taking in the    

almost obligatory visit to the dinosaurs gallery! 

Star Achievers Congratulations to the following 

pupils who have made a great start to the term by 

being awarded Star Achiever over the last two 

weeks.                                                              

Reception: Hiba, Nicole, Roman, Jordan, Elma  

Year 1: Alex, Katlyn, Ashley, Ava, Arlo, Shanice, 

Mohamed, Abbass Year 2: Ajani, Maida, Khali, Rico, 

Aldo,   Ayesha Year 3: Amira, Roney, Bolu, Belinda, 

Jackson, Shayan, Yusra, Romeo Year 4: Audrey, 

Shayla, Alex, Lemia, Adeyanju, Nour, Shasmeeka, 

Malgorzata,  Year 5: Aoife, Jude, Zubayr, Jahmelia, 

Lendo, Cameron, Taseen, Lassane Year 6: Yassir, 

Mariama, Daniel, Megan, Zainab, Prince, Farah,  

Jenny 

Sporting Events Jubilee’s Football Team are participating in 

the Lambeth league at Ferndale Leisure Centre for the first 

time in many years and they have got off to a flying start, win-

ning both of their matches. In the first week of competition 

they beat Walnut Tree Walk 3 : 0 and then repeated the feat 

the  following week by defeating Streatham Wells by the same   

score-line. We hope they can take this winning streak into their 

first tournament of the year later in the week! 


